

Les Gravées, St Peter Port Guernsey, GY1 1RW

Tel: (01481) 721602

23rd May 2019

Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s)

As part of the KS3 Geography course, it is valuable for students undertake fieldwork. As Remove have studied rivers and they have completed their May examinations a trip to the reservoir is appropriate so they can see how water is managed in Guernsey. Hopefully at this time of year it will be a nice half day trip out to learn more about our island home.

The date for the trip is JUNE 6th 2019

All students involved in the Geography field trip will assemble after registration before being taken by bus at 08:40 down to the reservoir.

The group will be split into 2 and then one half will have a talk by Guernsey water and the other will set off on the Millennium walk (3km round the reservoir). During their time they will complete some field sketches and learn about the reservoir.

Students will be back in time for lunch.

Students will need to wear their own clothes suitable for the weather on that day as we will be spending our time outside. This includes sensible footwear (flip flops / pumps are not suitable as the path may be muddy if there has been any rain) and a coat if it looks as though it may rain. Students will need to bring their pencil case, snack for break time and a drink with them too.

If your child has sensitivity to pollen please ensure they take their antihistamines. Please also ensure they also use sun cream (bring spare) and top up regularly as we will be outside.

It may be helpful for students to bring a camera/ use their phones with them so that they can take photographs on the trip that they would be able to use within their write up, **but it is not essential**.

If you have any questions about the trip please do not hesitate to contact me. Please contact the College by telephone if your daughter is ill on that day and advise us if we should be aware of any recent medical condition relating to your daughter. As this is part of the curriculum we shall assume consent unless advised to the contrary.

Yours sincerely,

Ms Serena Ace-Hopkins

Head of Geography